Annual Meeting ~ January 11, 2025

- Call meeting to order
- Welcome All!
- Reading of the minutes
- Move to approve
- Treasurer's Financial Report
- New Business

Old Business

Elected Officers for 2024:

Richard Long President
Steve Powley Vice President
Tammy Gordon Secretary
Tim Cassidy Treasurer

Board Members for 2024:

Dave Vicevich Chair of the Board

Mark Hislop Field Captain (interim to replace Kevin Zimpel)

Tami Long Trap Coordinator

Jim Jones Emeritus

John Wombold
Seth Duclos
Ryan Bossard
Rayelynn Brandl
Jake Taverna
Josh Laundereau
Roger Terry
Josh Bridgeman
Gillian Clark
Brandon Lyons
Dana Miller

Leagues for 2024 - The Butte Trap Club held two (2) leagues in 2024. The spring league ran for 6 weeks, from April 11 through May 16, and had 29 teams. The Fall league ran for 6 weeks, from August 8 to September 12, and had 26 teams. For each league, the cost was \$425 per team or \$85 per shooter.

Registered Shoots - The Butte Trap Club hosted four (4) ATA shoots for 2024. First, was the Copper City Classic held June 1-2, 2024. A total of 97 shooters participated over the weekend. Jim Jones supplied the trophies for the Saturday events.

The second shoot was the Doubles Marathon held June 29-30, 2024. This was a new shoot added to the club. A total of 79 shooters participated over the weekend. Dave Vicevich & Gillian Clark supplied the trophies.

The next shoot was the Western Zone held July 19-21, 2024. A total of 114 shooters participated. Several businesses put up \sim \$18,000 of added money for the event. All businesses have paid except for Summit Beverage (\$500). They've been asked several times for payment.

The last shoot of the year was the Joe Petroni Super Handicap held August 17-18, 2024. A total of 46 shooters participated in the event.

City Shoot - The annual Butte Trap Club City Championship was held on Wednesday, June 12, 2024. 35 shooters participated. Our city champion was Mark Hislop who posted a 97x100.

Big 50's - Four (4) Big 50 shoots were held during 2024. These shoots were held in January (27 shooters), February (28 shooters), March (29 shooters) and October (36 shooters).

4-H - 14 kids participated in 4H from March 29 through May 22, a total of 6 sessions. 95 rounds were shot and they have \$1738.25 left in their account.

Women's League - The club hosted a Women's league from May 22 through August 31. Seven (7) women participated and four (4) went to the End of Year Shoot in Kalispell. Two were new to the league & club.

Special Events - These additional events took place during the year.

- Montana Tech SPE (April ~20 participated; September ~ 30 participated)
- Montana Mining Association (July ~ 40 participated)
- Montana Contractors Association (August: 38 participated on the first day and 29 participated on the second day)
- Turkey Shoot in November
- Meat Shoot in December

Grants - None were submitted in 2024.

Board Meetings - In addition to the Annual Meeting held on February 3, 2024, the Trap Club Board held 3 other meetings: April 9, June 6, and October 24.

The April 9th meeting was to discuss

- Charging camping fees for registered shoots
- Declaration of category for registered shoots
- Price of targets for registered shoots
- Practice prices
- Strip & wax the main room floor
- Load of targets

The June 6th meeting was to discuss the Doubles Marathon & Western Zone shoots and what needed to be done to get the club ready.

The October 24th meeting was to have the board decide upon and approve the 2025 club shoot dates. The Board approved to host the Copper City Classic May 31-June 1, 2025. The Western Zone was approved for July 18-20, 2025. The discussion to combine the Doubles Marathon and Joe Petroni Super Handicap was approved. This shoot will be held June 21-22, 2025. There will be no ATA shoots in August of 2025.

Special Projects - Some of the dead branches were removed but the higher-up ones have not. John Wombold was going to bring a bucket truck to get to them.

Flooring Project - The Board voted to replace the floor in the office in 2022. The floor was replaced in May 2022. Immediately the new floor started coming up. Contacted Dennehy Flooring to get it fixed multiple times by multiple people. Still no resolution.

Resignations - During the June 6th meeting, Board Member Kevin Zimpel resigned from his Field Captain position. Mark Hislop stepped in to replace Kevin. Dean Springer turned in his club keys during this meeting but has since returned to help.

A Big Thank You to everyone who helped out throughout 2024!

NEW BUSINESS FOR 2025

Cost for Leagues

Cost for Practice

Cost for Memberships

Membership Application

Replace Sign at North End of Trees

Grant Electricity & Water Camping Spots

- FWP due February 1, 2025
- ATA due July 1, 2025

Mine Shot

New Computer(s)

<u>WiFi</u>

Computer Program to run Registered Shoots

Hood over grill in kitchen needs to be cleaned

Rest of dead branches need to be cut down

Head Trap Coordinator

Election of 2025 Officers & Board

President

Vice-President

Secretary

Treasurer

Chair of the Board

Board Members

Field Captain

Trap Help Coordinator